April 11, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen School of Physical Education Kansas University Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Sir:

I am writing you in regard to a baseball game at any date that will be convenient to you. I was thinking it might be possible for you to play us while on trip to Missouri University.

Our team is made up of professional and semi-professional baseball players.

Would appreciate hearing from you at your earliest convenience.

Very truly yours,

WILLIAM C. LANE Captain, Air Corps

A & R Officer.